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Principal’s Message 
Let me start with some good news, and there is quite a bit to select from. 
 
Congratulations to one of our staff, Melissa Spero has been named the Australian Schoolgirls 
Rugby League coach. This is a great honour both for her and the school. We will watch with 
keen interest as the team is formed and then play against other countries.  
I am also thrilled to advise that Keala Ditton, Year 12, will be representing Warilla High School 
at the 2022 Public Education Foundation Awards ceremony Tuesday, 31 May 2022, at Sydney 
Town Hall. Again, much like Ms Spero, to be selected from such a huge field of applicants is 
an amazing feat, and we are so proud of Keala as she represents our school.  
  
You may not have noticed the inclement weather lately (a joke!!!), and it has had a significant 
impact on the school and our activities. It has meant the cancellation of both our Cross 
Country and Athletics Carnivals. I am sorry for those students who have trained (if that is possible) for these events. The PE 
staff and council officials have tried their best to allow us access to the necessary ovals and parks, but the ground is too 
waterlogged, and the safety of the students is also to be considered. We are working on how students will still be able to 
move to the next level of representation and will make sure that no student is penalised.  
 
Wet weather has meant the school has been sandbagging some doorways to stop the rain from flooding in, and I thank 
students for cooperating as we try and keep them dry. The front of the school is so sodden that our seniors were often 
standing in inch deep water and mud. At considerable expense, we have had sand spread across this area to try and give the 
wet feet of the students a bit of a reprieve. Typical of our students, quite a few thanked us for this, and my response was, 
“we can’t do too much for the students of Warilla High”. 
 
I appreciate the wet weather has made it a challenge to get the washing dry, but if your student must wear something other 
than the school uniform, can you please send them with a note to this effect to avoid them being in trouble. We try to enforce 
the uniform policy so that everyone feels like part of the team, and having a mix of “greys” is not a good look. We are 
“Champion” High and don’t allow students to wear this with consequence. Please note, when you are purchasing a uniform, 
plain navy blue from Kmart or Lowes, is quite acceptable, and our uniform shop is open Wednesdays and Fridays. If finances 
are an issue, we also have student assistance funds to help pay for uniforms; you need only ask. 
 
Keep well, stay safe!!! 
With kind regards,  
Ms Brook, Principal 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Deputies’ Report 
Uniform - Welcome to the first weeks of the cooler weather, and with that in mind, our wonderful uniform shop has now in-
stock ample supplies of our school jacket, which are proving to be very popular, excellent quality, soft to the touch and very 
warm Sloppy-Joe jumpers. These warm, cooler weather uniform items have already gotten the tick of approval from the 
students who are wearing them, and they are a vast improvement on the multi-colour non-uniform items previously worn. 
We must say that the message that only plain navy-blue tops and bottoms are acceptable to be worn at school seems to be 
understood and taken up by the vast majority of our students and that our uniform is being worn with pride. Parents are 
reminded that assistance is available when required in cases of financial hardship to help in getting students into an approved 
school uniform item. 

Punctuality - We will also take this opportunity to remind students and their parents of the obligation of students to attend 
school every day unless they are legally excused and to be on time and prepared to learn. Our school day begins at 8.25 am 
each morning, so the expectation is that students will arrive before that time. Many of the students spoken to as to why they 
aren’t on time mentioned that they are tired and woke up late. When asked why most admit that they aren’t getting enough 
sleep, and this is negatively impacting their ability to do their very best at school. So, in order for students to excel at school, 
they all need to get enough quality sleep (10 hours per school night recommended), preferably without the distraction of 
electronic devices in their bedrooms. 

Student Drop Off and Pick Up - With a school of Warilla High School’s size, there is always a concern with the school drop 
off in the morning and pick up at the end of the day. A reminder to parents and carers of the bus stops at the front of the 
school, and particularly the no stopping area at the corner of Abella St and Keross Ave: The council will often have rangers 
around the school monitoring these areas and will take photos of cars that are not following the Bus Stop and No Standing 
signs. This results in substantial fines being given to the owners of the cars. Dropping off and picking up students at the 
CALTEX Service is not an appropriate venue due to the high volume of traffic and the need for patrons to be able to access 
the bowsers and shopfront. Can we urge parents and carers to drop the students off on Daphne Street near the soccer fields, 
in the drop off zone at the corner of Daphne Street and Keross Ave, or in another appropriate area on one of the sides streets 
to the school. 

Positive Policing – In recent weeks, media outlets have been reporting that since the COVID-19 lockdowns, there has been 
an increase in the number of incidents where young people have been involved in anti-social behaviours. Working with the 
Lake Illawarra command, the school has invited the police to our school to speak with our students regarding their rights, 
responsibilities and the possible consequences for people behaving in an inappropriate manner. These talks will be age-
appropriate, and at the time of writing this report, Year 7 has been spoken to by officers. Over the second half of Term 2, it 
is planned that officers from the PCYC will afford this opportunity to our other year groups.. 

Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Boscoscuro 
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Calendar 

Week 6B 

31/05/22 YAM Program Yr 9 

01/06/22 
03/06/22 

REACH Program 

 

Week 7A 

06/06/22 STEM Challenge Day 

07/06/22 YAM Program Yr 9 

07/06/22 
08/06/22 

Youth Mental Health First Aid 

 

Week 8B 

14/06/22 Carly Ryan Foundation 

15/06/22 The Champions - Nic Newling 

 

Week 9A 

22/06/22 Primary School Visits 

24/06/22 Primary School Visits 

 

Week 10B 

27/06/22 Youth Engagement Officer Yr9 

29/06/22 Immunisations Yr 10 2022 

01/07/22 Last Day of Term 2 

 

Week 1A 

18/07/22 Staff Return 

19/07/22 Students Return 

 

Week 2B 

26/07/22 NAIDOC Day 

29/07/22 Peer Support Training 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences will 
appear on the student’s report. 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 
apply for support through the Student Assistance 
Scheme. Funds are available to help with subject 
fees, school uniform and books. All enquiries 
through the front office. 
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FROM THE LIBRARY 

 

National Reconciliation Week 2022 

The National Reconciliation Week 2022 theme “Be Brave. Make Change”. It is a challenge to all Australians - individuals, 
families and communities, organisations and governments to Be Brave and Make Change for the benefit of all Australians. 

This week, Year 7 library classes have been learning about shared histories, culture, and achievements and discussing how 
each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. Along with exploring some fantastic Indigenous literature. 
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National Stimulus Storytime 

National Simultaneous Storytime is an important annual campaign that aims to encourage children to read and enjoy books 
as well as teach them the value of literacy. Every year a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and 
illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, schools, family homes, bookshops and many other places around Australia, 
New Zealand, and the world. 

This year’s book is ‘The Family Tree’ written by Josh Pyke, and illustrated by Ronojay Ghosh. This book is a heartfelt 
celebration of family, community, and the seasons of life to cherish and share. This book was selected for its values of 
diversity in our community, and we enjoyed sharing it with our Year 7 library classes. 

New books 

We are always adding new books to the library’s collection, along with eBooks. Come and check them out on our ‘What’s 
New!’ stand. 

Here are some of our latest additions!  
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NAPLAN Online 

NAPLAN Online was a success. Earlier this term, all Year 7 and 9 students sat their NAPLAN Online tests in the library. We 
congratulate our students for their determination to do their best and the diligent way they approached the online exams. 

Thank you to all Year 7 and 9 students! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

 

Reading books for pleasure has been proven to play an integral role in a child’s success during both their schooling and adult 
life. It is Scholastic’s goal to foster this love of reading and to acknowledge the power of choice when it comes to children 
genuinely enjoying the books they are reading.  

 

Book Club continues to be the fun and easy way of 
bringing books into a child’s home, giving families an 
affordable and convenient way to access the best in 
Australian and international children’s literature. 

Students can collect catalogues from the library or online 
at: https://scholastic.com.au/media/7123/aus-bc4-final-
web.pdf  

  

https://scholastic.com.au/media/7097/bc322_web2.pdf
https://scholastic.com.au/media/7123/aus-bc4-final-web.pdf
https://scholastic.com.au/media/7123/aus-bc4-final-web.pdf
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Wheelers Online Library 

In order to provide students with access to eBooks, Warilla High has a 
subscription to Wheelers ePlatform. The ePlatform catalogue is tailored so that 
it is age-appropriate and in line with current popular titles. 
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ClickView 

Warilla High School has invested in ClickView for staff and students to 
access. Online access to our ClickView library means that every student 
can view videos easily at home for research, homework, assignments, and 
leisure. 

All students can log in to ClickView Online by following these steps:  

1. Go to this link https://online.clickview.com.au/ 
2. Enter your NSW student email address (example: 

john.smith@education.nsw.gov.au) 
3. Select your school (Warilla High School). Enter your student portal username and password to log in 
4. Search for videos or look in your subject folders 

Student access is restricted to videos that are appropriately rated for their age group, according to the Australian 
Classification Standards. 

Library Events Calendar 

CBCA Book Week 2022 - “Dreaming with eyes open” 20-26 August 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs McInnes & Mrs Grant 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://online.clickview.com.au/
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Reconciliation Walk 
 
Be Brave and Make Change 
 
The dates for NRW remain 
the same each year; 27 May 
to 3 June. These dates 
commemorate two 
significant milestones in the 
reconciliation journey— the 
successful 1967 referendum 
and the High Court Mabo 
decision, respectively. 
 
Reconciliation must live in the hearts, minds, and actions of all Australians as we move forward, creating a nation 
strengthened by respectful relationships between the wider Australian community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples. 
 
We all have a role to play when it comes to reconciliation, and in playing our part, we collectively build relationships and 
communities that value Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, histories, cultures, and futures. 
Our school participated in the 2022 Reconciliation Walk alongside all other schools in the Shellharbour Municipality.  
 
Ms Simon and students walked alongside elders, community members and schools to bring unity. Our flag bearers, Byron 
and Bella, presented the flag to an elder in exchange for a certificate of participation. We were treated to performances from 
Gumarra and a speech in language by Aunty Jodi Edwards, followed by lunch on the Lake Foreshore. 
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2022 Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability 
(NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about the support provided 
to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the 
Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

• year of schooling 

• category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

• level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practise, supplementary, 
substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

• consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

• develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes 
for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for the support of 
students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child, and your child will not be involved in any testing process. The school will 
provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy 
and confidentiality of all students are ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, 
storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian 
Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.dese.gov.au/about-us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-
complete-privacy-policy-0). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact Ms Gaynor. 

 

Telaya Blacksmith 

On behalf of Warilla High School and the Foreshore Centre, we would like to congratulate Telaya Blacksmith on her amazing 
achievement of being selected to take part in The Indigenous Youth Girls Leadership Program. 

The notes below are from an article that was posted on the AFL NSW/ACT website. The article outlines the purpose of the 
program and the challenges that the selected girls were challenged with. 

https://aflnswact.com.au/third-time-lucky-for-indigenous-and-multicultural-
talent/?fbclid=IwAR2ZXMhw1m725PKNTgOhbAx7fZTOEzuuYlMHpcuwZraD9Hah30dDVqcf6Sg 

 

‘For three days in the April school holidays, more than 50 high school girls came together to make new friends, get to know 
theirs and each other’s cultures, and improve their footy skills. 

https://aflnswact.com.au/third-time-lucky-for-indigenous-and-multicultural-talent/?fbclid=IwAR2ZXMhw1m725PKNTgOhbAx7fZTOEzuuYlMHpcuwZraD9Hah30dDVqcf6Sg
https://aflnswact.com.au/third-time-lucky-for-indigenous-and-multicultural-talent/?fbclid=IwAR2ZXMhw1m725PKNTgOhbAx7fZTOEzuuYlMHpcuwZraD9Hah30dDVqcf6Sg
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The Indigenous Youth Girls Leadership Program and the Multicultural Youth Girls Leadership Program were delayed twice, 
having previously been scheduled in September and then January, so it was with immense excitement and anticipation when 
the players from all over NSW and the ACT arrived at Narrabeen’s Sydney Academy of Sport and Recreation. 

The best performers from the camp will be selected for the national Indigenous girls' side, the Woomeras, and the national 
multicultural girls' side, the Medleys. 

However, the program is about more than creating good footballers. It’s about developing great people who are leaders in 
their community on and off the sports field. 

Skills, drills, recovery sessions, dinners, and guest speakers from Headspace and Transport for NSW gave the participants a 
sense of what it’s like to be in an elite program on the camp. 

Sydney Swans player and NSW/ACT Indigenous Ambassador, James Bell, spoke to the players about the importance of culture 
in elite sporting clubs, inspiring the players to embrace their backgrounds. Callum Sinclair from the Swans also spoke to the 
players about what it takes to be the best you can be. 

During the three days, players formed friendships that will strengthen through time. They all proved to be great leaders who 
flourished during the Youth Girls Leadership Program.’ 
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Sport Report 

So many cancellations this term. Rugby League for most 
age groups is not happening this year. Council grounds 
have been closed. Will we ever be able to eliminate the 
images of the long grass around our schools and parks 
across the Shellharbour region.  

Attempts to mow our school oval resulted in both 
mowers being bogged and needing a trusty band of 
students to pull the mowers out. This photo was taken 
on May 6th. The ovals are longer and even wetter now, 
with our fields resembling healthy rice paddies.  

Australian Schoolgirls Rugby League Coach 

Our most wonderful achievement for this newsletter 
surely goes to our highly qualified and hardworking 
PDHPE teacher Melissa Spero. Melissa has been selected 
as the Australian Schoolgirls Rugby League Coach for 
2022 and hopefully beyond. Melissa dedicates many of 
her afternoons and weekends to coaching and training 
rugby league both in Wollongong and Sydney, as well as travelling to competitions around the state. This is a fantastic 
appointment and recognises the experience and expertise that Melissa has. We are very proud of her. Congratulations.  

Floris Conway Cup – South Coast Girls Tennis 

They’ve done it again. Our tennis team of Abbey 
Scolamiero, Chelsea Scolamiero, Mariah Stefanovic 
and new recruit Karine Lunam have won through to 
the South Coast Open Schools Tennis Championships 
after winning their Northern South Coast Zone 
competition last week at Figtree.  

The girls will try and defend their title after winning 
the South Coast Championships last year. 
Unfortunately, COVID prevented the girls from 
competing in the State Championships, which were 
eventually cancelled for the year. 

Thank you to Ms Kristy Chambers, who gave up her 
day to coach and manage the team on the day. Ms 
Chambers doesn’t work Thursdays; however, she was 
happy to go above and beyond for these fine young ladies.  

Mariah, Abby and Chelsea are in Bathurst at the time of writing this article representing South Coast at the girl’s state 
championships. We wish them well this week and in the South Coast Championships in Bomaderry in mid-June. 

 

Angel Jones makes the NSW CHS Swimming Team 

Angel has had a very successful year in the pool, and this continued when she was named to the NSW CHS Swimming team 
to compete in the Multi-Class relay at the NSW All Schools Championships in early June. 
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Angel is now a state representative, and we are very proud of her. Her selection comes 
after representing South Coast at NSW CHS Championships, where she represented in 
200m IM, 50m and 100m Backstroke, 50m Breaststroke, 50m Freestyle, 50m Butterfly 
and 100 Freestyle. 7 events over 3 days. A mighty effort by her and her extended 
family who support her. 

NSW CHS Rugby Union Championships 

Zacc Lewis and Clay Marland have returned from 
Coffs Harbour, where they had a fantastic week 
competing against teams from around the state 
in the NSW State CHS Rugby Championships. 

Rugby is a sport that will only continue to grow, given Australia will host the world cup 
in 2027 and the women’s world cup in 2029.  

Congratulations to the boys on their efforts in this event.  

 

 

 

 

NSW CHS Football Championships - Bathurst 

Caitlin Russell and Cassander Grujevski representing South Coast, and Mia Riza, representing the NSW Invitational Team, all 
competed in the CHS State Football Championships in Bathurst. The students were able to experience sub-zero temperatures 
and heavy frost and now have a greater understanding of 
what it really means to be cold. 

Playing against the best teams and players in the state, 
Caitlin’s South Coast team finished 4th, and Mia’s Invitation 
team finished 6th. 

Caitlin was also named as a shadow reserve for the NSW CHS 
Seconds team – a wonderful accolade for a player who always 
competes for 100%.  

Cassander’s team finished 5th. Cassander is a Year 10 student, 
so it will be better for the experience in the next two years. 
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NSW CHS Basketball Championships – Tamworth 

Charlotte Giles has returned from the NSW State CHS Basketball 
Championships. This is the second year Charlotte has made the team, and 
this year, as a Year 10 student, Charlotte was named most valuable player for 
the South Coast team, who finished 4th in the state championships. Great 
news, and well done, Charlotte.  

 

Northern South Coast Under 16 Girls Rugby League Trials 

These trials did manage to go ahead after a few date changes. 
Congratulations to Maddison Hobbs, Indie Bostock and Maddison Lewis, who 
made the team. The girls will trial in Bomaderry in Week 7 for the South Coast 
Team. 

 

South Coast Gymnastics Trials 

Lily O’Neill had a very successful day at the South Coast Gymnastics trials and will now represent South Coast at the CHS State 
Championships in Newcastle in August, Term 3. Congratulations to Lily, who placed FIRST overall in Division 5, finishing first 
on Floor routine, bars, beam and second on vault.  

Lachlan Buttel is our first representative for Boys Gymnastics in over a decade. Lachlan will compete in Division 6 at the state 
championships in Newcastle.  

 

Southern Illawarra Zone Cross Country 

Despite trying several dates, our school Cross Country and the ever-popular colour run did not go ahead this year. Students 
were nominated, and we had so many nominations for Boys 15 years and girls 13 years that we had to have a trial at 
Blackbutt.  

The Zone Cross Country was run at Blackbutt in Week 5. Conditions were challenging – some very wet spots. However, we 
were able to utilise the bike paths for much of the 3000m, 4000m and 6000m runs that were contested by various age groups. 

Congratulations to all our Warilla HS competitors who once again dominated the entries in numbers and in results. We 
continue to have a great representation of students who nominate to compete in these competitions. Our school finished 
with 258 points, with the nearest school – ISHS, on 121 points. 

The following students were age champions on the day:  

13 Boys: Max Linton  13 Girls: Ruby Thomas 

    14 Girls: Skye Bell 

15 Boys: Moses Fowler  15 Girls: Gabriella Mangulabnan 

16 Boys: Reef Rogers  16 Girls: Alexis Bell 

    17 Girls: Oceanna Rogers 

    18 Girls: Ebony Best 
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As well, so many Warilla HS students have also qualified for the Southern Illawarra team to compete at Cambewarra – near 
Nowra, on Friday 10th June:  

12 Boys: Leron Elmazi and Campbell Thompson. 12 Girls: Ella Shortland 

13 boys: Maddix Burke, Kobe Sims, Kai Spindler, Caleb Best. 13 Girls: Jorja Bardounias & Lillian Wiecek 

14 Boys:  Cooper Walsh, Ike Matthesius. 14 Girls: Sienna Munro 

15 Boys: Loghan Lawler & Eli Wrigglesworth. 15 Girls: Kiara Kostovski, Jasmin McKay, Chelsea Baxter, Mariah Stefanovic and 
Taylah Baxter. 

16 Boys: Cooper Furney, Evan Lacey and Christian Bosevski. 16 Girls: Jacinta Rogers, Georgina Thomas & Matilda Best 

17 Boys: Jackson Walsh, Huntar Gittoes and Max Deller.  

37 students. Fantastic effort. Congratulations. 

 

School Athletics Carnival 

Oh, dear. Another event that we cannot run this year. Again, we will be taking nominations for this event which is set down 
for June 14 at Croome Road, Albion Park Rail. More information on this during our assembly this Thursday. 

 

South Coast Schools Touch Final 8 

We were unable to have our zone competition; however, Warilla HS boys and girls teams are into the final 8. This competition 
will be on Tuesday 14th June at Dalton Park. This clashes with zone athletics, so students who are unable to attend athletics 
because of the touch can submit a trial consideration. The girls have started training this week, and the boys will be organised 
soon. 

Mrs Clune 

 

Year 8 Marine Studies -Canoe and Rocky Platform Excursion 

Today the students from Year 8 Marine 
Studies explored the marine life around 
Windang Island and Lake Illawarra. With 
Steve from the IEEC as our guide, students 
were taken on an adventure to learn more 
about our local marine life that inhabits the 
rockpools while they applied their 
knowledge about intertidal species. We 
were fortunate enough to see a vast range 
of marine life. Attempts were made to 
catch some fish (no luck, except for some 
seaweed). After a hot chip lunch, they were 
ready to hit the water and test out their 
canoeing and stand-up paddleboarding 
skills. It was a great day out, with some 
great students! 

Mrs Hanson 
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Career Snapshot 

Year 8 are completing their resumes to assist them in gaining their first casual 
job.   

 

This term, year 9 is participating in the Ready to Work Program. This course emphasises the importance of the process and 
procedures for work experience. Throughout this course, students will gain their USI. Year 9 can engage in work experience 
at any time throughout the rest of the year. If a student is interested in gaining some “real-world” work experience, please 
see the careers team. 

Year 10 is participating in subject selection lessons in their PDHPE classes. In week 8, there will be a subject selection 
information evening for both students and parents. UAC booklets are expected to be delivered shortly for year 10 students. 
You can download a copy from https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/year-10/year-10-booklet-2025.pdf 

TAFE NSW 2023 TVET Guide, TAFE-delivered Vocational Education and Training (TVET) courses help students build practical 
skills and industry-specific knowledge and count toward school outcomes. Some courses contribute to an Australian Tertiary 
Admission Rank (ATAR). Download a copy of the new 2023 TVET Guide now: 
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/documents/60140/76288/TVET-Brochure.pdf 

Many year 10 students have been out on work experience, and this has led to some part-time jobs and offers of 
apprenticeships. TAFE Yes program has begun. Selected students have been given the opportunity to gain introductory skills 
for selected trades.  

Year 11 attended the Careers Expo day held at Berkley 
sports stadium. Students had the opportunity to 
engage with over 100 employers and other 
educational providers.  

 

UAC booklets will Arrive shortly for our Year 12 
students. You can download a copy from 
https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/uac-
guide/uac-guide-2022-23.pdf 

 

We will be doing a workshop on the application 
process. Many Universities have early entry schemes 
that are now open. PLEASE LOOK AT THE UNIVERSITY 
WEBSITES FOR FURTHER INFORMATION. UOW will be 
attending school on the 27th of June for a step by step 
instruction on their early entry process. 

 

 

 

https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/year-10/year-10-booklet-2025.pdf
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/documents/60140/76288/TVET-Brochure.pdf
https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/uac-guide/uac-guide-2022-23.pdf
https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/uac-guide/uac-guide-2022-23.pdf
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The UAC application process  

https://www.uac.edu.au/ 

1. Click on the 'Apply or log in' button at the top right of the page and select the relevant application type. For a 
definition of each applicant type, go to Current Applicants. 

2. Follow the prompts to start your application, then enter your personal details. 

3. Provide details of your studies and qualifications. 

4. Select your course preferences. 

5. Accept the applicant declaration and pay for your application. Your application is now complete. 

6. Log in to your application to keep track of its progress and to change your preferences if you want to. 

Applying directly to the Uni 

Some of our participating institutions also take direct applications for their undergraduate courses. This means you can 
submit a UAC application and a direct application to the institution. 

However, if you do complete both a UAC application and a direct application, we highly recommend that you don’t duplicate 
your course preferences. Make the most of both applications and choose different preferences for each. That way, you can 
potentially receive offers for different courses. 

Check with the Uni as to how and when it will make its direct offers. 

CONNECTING WITH CAREERS 

       www.warillahighcareers.com 

             Warilla High School Careers  

 

On Friday 13th May, 40 students from Warilla High participated in the Job Ready Workshop. It is a program to give students 
“The Edge” in relation to employment opportunities. Students were guided through a variety of interactive workshops and 
advice from Sharna Dawson’ EDGE workshops. The employment providers on the day shared their career journeys and 
provided mentoring to our students. The guests were from Defence, Jamberoo Action Park, Big Fat Smile, His Boy Elroy, Port 
Authority NSW, IRT and the fearless leader of Warilla High School. 

 

https://www.uac.edu.au/
https://www.uac.edu.au/current-applicants
http://www.warillahighcareers.com/
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Coming up in careers 

* Year 10 subject selection information evening. 

* Media for Millennials workshop (Warilla High) 

* UOW early entry workshop (Warilla High) 

* Year 9&10 work experience 

* If you’re looking to leave school. Looking to leave school 

https://www.yourcareer.gov.au/school-leavers-support/school-leavers-information-kit-card 

* UOW discovery day 

 

 

https://www.yourcareer.gov.au/school-leavers-support/school-leavers-information-kit-card
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2 

https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

